TOWN OF CASEY 2021 SPRING NEWS LETTER www.townofcaseygov.net

The Town Board Meeting is held at 6:00 p.m. on the second Wednesday of the month.

Open Book is on April 24, 2021 – 10 a.m to noon. Board of Review is on May 1, 2021 - 10 a.m to noon.

Town Clean-Up Day will be Saturday September 11, 2021 - 8 a.m. To 3 p.m. Please see the Spooner Advocate ad for what will be accepted.

Snow Plowing and Road Maintenance – is performed by Norton Excavating. All concerns involving this work should be addressed to the Casey Town Board at the monthly meeting and NOT to Norton Excavating. If you wish to hire them to do your driveway you can find their number on their website.

Driveway and Building Permits – An approved Town Driveway permit must be submitted to the Washburn County Zoning Office when applying for building permits. Driveway permit applications can be obtained on our website or from the Casey Town Clerk, Corinne Slabaugh 715-635-7580. Assisting us with this process the County Zoning Office will not issue any building/sanitary permits unless a completed and approved Town Driveway permit is presented. Contact Washburn County Zoning Office for zoning laws & forms @ 715-468-4690.

Town Humane Officer – Stefanie Gage 715-520-3002. Make sure to license your dog yearly. Contact Cherie Luell, Treasurer 715-635-9191 for information.

Township Needs Volunteers – Rosewood Cemetery needs volunteers to redesign the cemetery sign. This would make a good community service project. If interest contact Gwen Welter @715-635-2614.

Town Treasurer Reminder – State lottery credits on property taxes must be on a permanent residence as of January 1st of any year to qualify. Contact Washburn County Treasurer @ 715-468-4650.

Firework usage for summer 2021 – Wisconsin statutes require a permit for use of all non-handheld fireworks. Permits will be issued through June 27, 2021 by Casey Town Board Chairperson Tom Mackie 715-635-3656, W9065 Lower Mckenzie Road, Spooner WI 54801. *Valid only if burning conditions warrant*. The permit allows detonation between the hours of 9 p.m to midnight from July 2nd through July 5th.

Road Construction – There are plans to replace several culverts this summer. Please be aware and be ready to detour.

Boats and ATV's – We are still cleaning our boats between lakes, creeks, rivers and ponds to prevent the travel of Zebra mussels. PLEASE clean all boats and water toys. REMEMBER ATV's are only allowed on marked/paved roads in the Town of Casey. This changes from Township to Township and also onto County highways.

Sincerely,

Tom Mackie, Town Chairperson Dan Swearingen, Supervisor Michael Wallace, Supervisor